
 

Erie County Sheriffs Office Media Release Summary 

   

Dates: 12/26/2022 to 01/01/2022 

 

The Erie County Sheriff’s Office responded to 215 calls the week of this report.  Below is a 

sampling of the noteworthy incidents in Grand Island. 

 

Date Type Street Narrative 
12/26 Disturbance/Other Cinderella Motel Deputies received a call from a female saying a vehicle is 

blocking her parking spot. Deputies checked on the vehicle as a 

courtesy and attempted contact but the vehicle owner was not 

around. After deputies left both parties got into a verbal 

argument with each other because the police came. Deputies 

returned and all parties were advised.  

   

12/27 Mental Riverdale Dr. Deputies were called for a boyfriend having a mental 

breakdown and chasing her with a golf club. State Police 

responded and spoke with the subject. The male wished to go to 

hospital for evaluation and was transported by the officer. 

   

12/28 Disturbance Riverdale Dr. Deputies responded to a call from a tow company trying to repo 

a vehicle and males are arguing with him. Deputies spoke with 

all parties and the vehicle was already secured on the tow truck. 

Advised to take it up with their bank.  

   

12/29 Suspicious Incident Grand Island Storage Deputies received a call from the storage facility involving the 

fence being cut and locks off of storage units. It appears that an 

unknown person burglarized 30 units on 12/22/22. Detectives 

are investigating further. 

   

1/1 DWI/Alcohol Wendy’s Deputies initiated a traffic stop on a gray RAM pickup in the 

Wendy’s lot. The was found to be intoxicated. He was arrested 

for a BAC of .11, processed and released to his wife. 

1/1 Burglary Baseline Rd. Deputies were notified by homeowner that he just noticed that 

his long guns were stolen from his gun cabinet. Could have 

occurred any time from the middle of November to now. Report 

was completed and photos were gathered to turn over to 

detectives. 

    

    



    

 


